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In the early morning hours of October 7, 2021 (12:36 a.m.), the Vienna Police Department 
received a 911 call regarding a shooting in the Navy Federal Credit Union parking lot, located at 
801 Follin Lane, SE.  When officers arrived, they found a male victim who had been shot in the 
upper torso. Officers immediately called for rescue while rendering immediate care for the 
victim’s non-life-threatening wounds.  Shortly after arriving on the scene, officers searched for 
the shooting suspect.  With the assistance of the Fairfax County Police Department K9 unit and 
helicopter, the suspect was located nearby and taken into custody.  The suspect, Kwame Adjei, 
25 years old, of Manassas, Va., was transported to the Fairfax County Adult Detention Center 
where he was charged with malicious wounding and possession of a firearm by a convicted 
felon. He is being held without bond.  Investigators believe the shooting was related to a 
dispute between the suspect and victim.  There appears to be no on-going threat to the 
community. 
 

For additional information, please contact  

MPO Juan Vazquez - Town of Vienna Police Public Information Officer,  

juan.vazquez@viennava.gov or 703.255.7845 
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